Year Two and Three Class Newsletter – 
Autumn Term 2015
Welcome back to school, we hope that you have had a relaxing and enjoyable holiday and have enjoyed the lovely sunshine.
We have made a great start to the year and all of the children seem to have come back with exciting tales of their holiday adventures.  The Year Two children seem to be settling in nicely and everyone is enthusiastic and keen to start their work!  The Year Three children have been wonderful at showing their younger classmates where everything is and making sure that everything is put away in the right place.  They are a great help!
Mrs Sharpe will be teaching from Monday to Thursday this year and Mrs. Craig will be teaching every Friday.  Mr Craske, our graduate trainee, will work his way up to teaching for around 75% of the time…we will break him in nice and gently, he has already made a good start and also seems to be settling in well!  Our teaching assistant, Mrs. Flatt, will be with us every morning.
This newsletter will give you a brief outline of what we will be up to this term, but, as always, if there is anything else you need to know just come and ask.  After school is always the best time to catch us as mornings can be a little busy!

What will we be learning about this term?

You will find a topic overview at the end of this newsletter.  Things may be slightly different this year because of the new curriculum.
Age-related expectations for the New Curriculum will be sent home in the next week instead of our usual termly targets.
P.E

Our P.E days are Wednesday and Thursday.  The children will be learning football skills with a coach from York City and team games and gymnastics with our Sports Development Coach.  They should keep their PE kits in school, just in case we have any extra sessions or have to change our day.  We will be going outside as often as we can so please make sure that your child has suitable outdoor clothing such as a tracksuit.  I’d also like to remind you that children should not wear earrings for PE for health and safety reasons.  If you are unable to remove them then they will need to bring in some surgical tape to cover their ears.  They should be able to apply this and remove it independently.  

Homework and Spellings

Spellings will be given every Thursday and tested the following Thursday.  Homework will be sent home in the next week or so.  This year we are trialing a new homework system, giving the children a chance to earn points and prizes!  Each term a set of tasks will be sent home, each task will be allocated a number of points, depending on how big a project it is.  We will be expecting the children to complete a minimum number of projects but there will be no maximum…remember points make prizes! More details to follow…
Reading and Reading Challenge!
The children have been placed into book bands according to the levels that they were given at the end of their last academic year.  The children can change their own reading book for another one in the same coloured basket when they have read it at home.  Could you please write in their reading record book whenever they read, as they will not be able to change their book until it has been red at home?  This year, again to encourage reading at home, we will be counting up the total number of times each child has read.  The children will earn a special certificate depending on how many times they read. 
Commended – 10 times

Bronze – 25 times

Silver – 50 times

Gold – 100 times

Platinum – 150

Let’s work together to encourage reading!

Guided Reading

Every Tuesday morning between 9:10 and 9:30 we have a guided reading session in school, where small groups of children read the same book.  
Mental Maths and Mathletics

As soon as the IT technician has reset the year groups for the children we will once again get started on Mathletics where the children can gain bronze, silver and gold certificates.  Your child should try to go onto the Mathletics website at least three times a week.  

They will also be taking part in our ‘Mental Minute’ where they have to answer as many questions as they can within a minute.  They may occasionally bring home their sheets to practice at home.  They need to gain a certain number of marks on three consecutive occasions to move onto the next level.
Don’t forget that Mrs Sharpe will be running a drop-in club for Mathletics every Thursday lunchtime.
Purple Mash

The children should all have passwords and log-ins for this website, we are using it in school as well and children may also have homework tasks which can be completed and saved in the class folder.

Times Tables and Other Help

We like to test the children on their times tables on a weekly basis.  If you are able to spare some time during the week to do this (you don’t need to know the answers as they are all written down!!) please let me know by completing the slip at the end of this letter.  Thursday mornings are ideal as Mrs Gale is already up and running with it and can show you how it works…we might even throw in a cup of tea or coffee at break time!
Many Thanks, 

Mrs Sharpe, Mrs Craig, Mr Craske and Mrs Flatt
Times Tables Tests

I can come Thursday mornings for times tables tests……………………………………………………………………….

I can come at another time for times tables testing

I can come …………………………………………(please state when you are available)

Signed ………………………………………………………………..

